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5	October	2020		
	
The	Board,	Executive	Council	&	Members	
King’s	College	Old	Boys	Association	of	North	America	(KCOBNA)		
10	Magic	Mountain	Court	
Bethesda,	MD	20852	
	
Dear	Board,	Executive	Council	and	KCOBNA	Members,		
	
RE:	DONATION	TO	SUPPORT	DRASA	HEALTH	TRUST	IPC	SIMULATION	TRAINING	CENTER	
	
On	 behalf	 of	 the	 entire	 Dr.	 Ameyo	 Stella	 Adadevoh	 (DRASA)	 Health	 Trust	 Board	 and	 team,	 I	 would	 like	 to	
express	 our	 sincere	 gratitude	 for	 your	 generous	 $12,140.00	 donation	 in	 support	 of	 our	 establishment	 of	
Nigeria’s	first-ever	Infection	Prevention	and	Control	(IPC)	Simulation	Training	Center.		
	
As	 you	 know,	 DRASA	 is	 committed	 to	 addressing	 the	 gaps	 in	 Nigeria’s	 health	 system,	 safeguarding	 our	
economy	 and	 the	 protecting	 the	 livelihoods	 of	 our	 people.	 We	 work	 with	 government	 and	 local	 and	
international	 partners	 to	 promote	 adequate	 sanitation	 and	 hygiene,	 reduce	 and	 prevent	 the	 spread	 of	
infectious	 diseases,	 and	 strengthen	 Nigeria’s	 health	 security	 and	 emergency	 preparedness.	 From	 education	
and	outreach	programs	 in	 low-resource	communities	and	schools	to	developing	new	guidelines	and	policies,	
we	have	been	working	to	ensure	health	across	Nigeria	is	improved	and	the	burden	of	preventable	diseases	is	
reduced.	However,	our	 IPC	Training	Program	is	our	flagship	and	we	are	determined	to	use	 it	to	continue	Dr.	
Ameyo	Adadevoh’s	legacy,	honor	her	sacrifice,	and	contribute	to	building	a	healthy	society.		
	
Currently,	as	the	world	faces	the	ongoing	COVID-19	pandemic,	there	is	a	need	to	train	and	equip	thousands	of	
health	workers	across	the	country	so	they	can	identify	the	virus,	manage	patients	adequately	and	safely,	and	
prevent	 further	 spread.	 Your	 contribution	 to	 DRASA	 provides	 the	 critical	 support	 we	 need	 to	 scale	 up	 this	
effort,	 increase	the	frontline	workforce	required	to	stop	COVID-19,	and	build	a	nationwide	workforce	that	 is	
prepared	for	all	other	public	health	emergencies	that	will	happen	in	the	future.	As	we	move	forward,	we	will	
provide	updates	and	a	report	demonstrating	how	this	donation	is	used	to	support	our	initiative.		
	
We	thank	you	again,	wish	you	all	the	best	in	your	endeavours	and	pray	you	and	your	families	remain	safe	and	
healthy.		
	
Sincerely,	

	
	
	 	
	
	

Niniola	Williams,	Managing	Director	
FOR:	Board	of	Trustees	
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